SCMA Board of Director’s Minutes

November 17, 2009 – 9:30 to 

Voter Registration – 65th Street

Attendance: Sue Elliott, Brad Buyse, RoseMary Vaske, Robert Nelson, Nancy Gust, Bruce Coker (proxy for Mike Guiver), Craig Rader

Absent: Forrest Williams

Guests: Kathleen Macias, Darryl Hoopes

I. Minutes – Robert made a motion to approve the minutes from October 20, 2009 and Brad seconded.  Ayes – All

II. Treasurer’s Report

III. Committee Reports

a. Spring Lunch – Sue – Next lunch will be May 13, 2010 at the Hilton.  Will make reservation for 250 and discuss ideas for lunch at the next meeting.

b. REO – RoseMary – Report submitted  - There are 1,050 050 members which means 327 cards were needed.  Enough cards were submitted so a petition will be prepared.  There is a meeting with the attorneys on Tuesday.  The October bill from CBM was $4,175.00 and will be submitted to Forrest for payment.

IV. Correspondence

a. No interest letter received by Nancy

b. Sue reported an e-mail from Jacque Weaver about deferred hours that nurses have.  

c. Sue also received an evaluation  form from Labor Relations for review

d. Sue received a phone call from Lenore Alvarez (Meals on Wheels).  She is facing potential layoff as a manager but her employees are not because they are considered 71-J positions.  Contact will be made with Labor Relations and others.

V. Old Business

a. Benefit Study – Craig – Contract being finalized.  A conference call is scheduled for November 18th over some contractual issues.

b. LTD & Website Information – LTD broker has asked for a count of managers and actual participants.  Website will report August 18th minutes.
c. Election Update – Brad – Update on nominees.  Group 1 is Robert Nelson and Elizabeth Foster Ward; Group 2 is Sue Elliott and Darryl Hoopes; Group 3 is Forrest Williams and Bruce Coker.  Darryl Hoopes withdrew his name from the nominations and submitted a written notice.  A random draw was conducted for name order on the ballot.

d. By-laws – Robert – Revised by-laws passed and were posted on the website.  Article III A needs to be corrected to add age

e. Compaction – Sue, RoseMary, Lynn Wynn and AnnMarie Boylan spoke to the Board of Supervisors about the compaction issues.  Non-nurse compaction issues going back to the Board in December; Nurses will be handled separately.  Sue and Mike will prepare for talking to Board members individually.

VI. New Business

a. New member packet – Craig passed out samples

b. IT guys are being approached to unionize

c. Pictures of board members will be on January 2010 agenda

d. Brown Bag #2 – Nancy – Minutes will be sent to Craig for posting.  Next meeting is scheduled for December 7th.

